
HHS Conscience Rule-000171524

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Mara Bagier 
734 W 23rd St 
San Pedro, CA 90731-5806 
(310) 833-7233 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Mara Bagier 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171525

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Gary Lampman 
593 Walton Ferry Rd 
Hendersonville, TN 37075-4747 
(615) 822-6410 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Gary Lampman 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171526

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Barbara White 
329 Franklin Ave 
Pittsburgh, PA 15221-2821 
(412) 381-6886 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

Religious freedom is about worship. It does not allow you to change 
work rules 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Barbara White 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171527

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Renae DeLucia 
2001 Westheimer Rd 
Houston, TX 77098-1560 
(630) 336-3302 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Renae DeLucia 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171528

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Constance Walters 
7185 Frank Long Rd 
Jamesville, NY 13078-9450 
(315) 682-9946 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

Donald Trump professed during his presidential campaign that he was the 
"real friend" to the LGBTQ community, and said "I will 
fight for you." And yet, this egregious attempt to promote 
discrimination and restrict access to health care, particularly for 
vulnerable communities that already have trouble accessing it, is the 
exact opposite. This administration clearly does not have the rights of 
women in mind. It is one thing to practice your own religion freely. It 
is entirely another to use your religious beliefs as a weapon to steal 
legal rights away from other Americans. 

I urge you to withdraw this dangerous and shameful proposed rule and 
instead focus your office on protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Constance Walters 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171529

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Jacqueline Baudouin 
9509 Vance Pl 
Silver Spring, MD 20901-4 720 
(301) 587-3747 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jacqueline Baudouin 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171530

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Louise Sperr 
6137 E Peabody St 
Long Beach, CA 90808-2824 
(562) 435-6231 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Louise Sperr 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171531

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. jackie wolfe 
54840 Tecumseh Rd 
Calumet, MI 49913-2540 
(906) 337-5333 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. jackie wolfe 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171532

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Kamna Joban 
18 Longwood Ln 
Columbus, NJ 08022-2122 
(609) 560-4390 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Kamna Joban 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171533

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Cassandra Day 
7 466 S Memphis St 
Aurora, CO 80016-2222 
(720) 541-9092 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Cassandra Day 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171534

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Margot Mott-Smith 
1610 10th St W 
Kirkland, WA 98033-4842 
(425) 281-2599 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Margot Mott-Smith 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171535

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. 1 ship 
PO Box 10 
Island Heights, NJ 08732-0010 
(000) 000-0000 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is not America. As you can see, Trump & his cronies are 
gaining speed in their dangerous and regressive policies. This is an 
egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict access to 
health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that already have 
trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this dangerous and 
shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on protecting 
access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. 1 ship 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171536

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Michael Fiorentino 
PO Box 51051 
Boston, MA 02205-1051 
(617) 533-1766 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Fiorentino 

Case 3:19-cv-02769-WHA   Document 57-13   Filed 09/09/19   Page 13 of 107



HHS Conscience Rule-000171537

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Andy Mcilwain 
743 E Pepperridge Dr 
Bloomington, IN 47401-9884 
(812) 323-1113 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

Not only are these rules immoral and unethical, the go against the 
basic tenants of the Hippocratic Oath which (supposedly) people in the 
field of healthcare hold in high regard. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Andy Mcilwain 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171538

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Isabel DEnham 
20 Blueberry Ln Apt Ll06 
Falmouth, ME 04105-2841 
(207) 781-0274 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Isabel DEnham 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171539

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Lindsey Rosen 
1904 3rd Ave Ste 1009 
Seattle, WA 98101-1199 
(206) 284-9448 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Lindsey Rosen 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171540

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Patricia Taylor Braxton 
20560 Shaftsbury Ave 
Detroit, MI 48219-1457 
(917) 613-3141 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Patricia Taylor Braxton 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171541

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Sabine Buergermeister 
Heinrich-Mann-Str. 5 
Freiburg, None 79100 
00497614004324 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Sabine Buergermeister 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171542

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Jane Marquet 
7040 Manasota Key Rd 
Englewood, FL 34223-9301 
(212) 308-1773 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jane Marquet 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171543

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Joan Bratkowsky 
19304 Horace Harding Expy Apt 2d 
Fresh Meadows, NY 11365-2820 
(718) 454-1461 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Joan Bratkowsky 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171544

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Karlene Gunter 
4 72 French Rd 
Rochester, NY 14618-4861 
(585) 473-0234 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Are there any Christians left in the government? 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Karlene Gunter 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171545

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Lynn Miller 
16 Guilford Ct Unit 3b 
Portland, ME 04101-4661 
(770) 337-0685 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is not what America stands for! Stop the return of the third 
Reich! 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Lynn Miller 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171546

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Patricia Ellner 
97 Ironwood St 
Islip, NY 11751-1913 
(631) 766-2382 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Patricia Ellner 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171547

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Art Hanson 
1815 Briarwood Dr 
Lansing, MI 48917-1773 
(517) 420-4314 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I strongly urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Art Hanson 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171548

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Sandra Miller 
111 Lee Ave Apt 203 
Takoma Park, MD 20912-4963 
(240) 350-1769 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Sandra Miller 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171549

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Sheila Milner 
1601 Rabb Rd 
Austin, TX 78704-2809 
(512) 441-5409 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Sheila Milner 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171550

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Ashley Alexander 
10027 Rio San Diego Dr Apt 223 
San Diego, CA 92108-5644 
(619) 663-8744 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Ashley Alexander 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171551

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Julia Durand 
4444 36th St S 
Arlington, VA 22206-1818 
(703) 933-0535 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Julia Durand 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171552

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Emilie Tropiano 
5 Gleason Dr 
Dix Hills, NY 11746-6539 
(631) 667-2607 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Emilie Tropiano 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171553

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Pamela Beckert 
4920 Seneca Dr 
Dallas, TX 75209-2218 
(214) 352-1601 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Pamela Beckert 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171554

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Ofelia Gradillas 
1630 W Maplewood Dr 
Tucson, AZ 85746-3237 
(520) 434-0577 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Ofelia Gradillas 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171555

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Mark Schulze 
7323 Rondel Ct 
San Diego, CA 92119-1530 
(619) 698-4336 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Mark Schulze 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171556

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Bernard Mc Williams 
608 The Cape Blvd 
Wilmington, NC 28412-3421 
(910) 399-8188 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would tum the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

You call yourselves "Christians". If you really are you 
remember Jesus saying that "what so ever you do to the least of 
these my brothers you do it unto me". Just something to think 
about. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Bernard Mc Williams 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171557

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Drs. Roger and Denice Clyne 
59855 Sanford Dr 
Homer, AK 99603-9431 
(907) 235-6264 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Drs. Roger and Denice Clyne 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171558

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Brian Licata 
16610 E Tudor St 
Covina, CA 91722-1142 
(626) 253-5200 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Brian Licata 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171559

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

l\1s. teresagingras 
1619 James St 
Lansing, l\11 48906-4332 
(517) 402-1285 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
l\1s. teresagingras 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171560

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Leslie Sharlock 
128 W Liberty Rd 
Slippery Rock, PA 16057-5306 
(724) 865-2807 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Leslie Sharlock 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171561

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Linda Hinrichsen 
17241 11th Ave NE 
Shoreline, WA 98155-5111 
(206) 365-6275 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Linda Hinrichsen 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171562

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Barbara Rodes 
2126 Dryden Rd 
Houston, TX 77030-1208 
(713) 664-0026 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Barbara Rodes 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171563

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Janelle Murphy 
3102 Cove View Blvd 
Galveston, TX 77554-8083 
(214) 455-1594 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Janelle Murphy 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171564

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Sasha Parlier 
351 Regency Cir Apt 201 
Salinas, CA 93906-5533 
(831) 682-3273 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. Another stupid edict coming from the 
misogynist in the White House, I am so over it. Leave women alone, find 
some other pet project to ruin. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sasha Parlier 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171565

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Heidi Kapusta 
67 West Johsnon Street 
Philadelphia, PA 19144 
(267) 258-6332 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. If your religion dictates that you 
discriminate against others, I suggest you explore other options. 
Where's the humanity in this? 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Heidi Kapusta 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171566

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Loren Starcher 
3410 Castlebrook Ct 
Sugar Land, TX 77478-4299 
(281) 494-1336 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Loren Starcher 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171567

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Gretchen & John Harder 
2811 W John Day Ave 
Kennewick, WA 99336-2527 
(509) 551-8675 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

This nation is truly morally bankrupt when it denies people their basic 
human rights. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Gretchen & John Harder 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171568

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Carol And Barry Meehan 
10 Top O Hill Rd 
Wappingers Falls, NY 12590-2217 
(845) 297-1234 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Carol And Barry Meehan 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171569

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Elizabeth Y ermack 
36 Spiked Rush Ct 
Skillman, NJ 08558-1428 
(609) 333-0458 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Elizabeth Y ermack 

Case 3:19-cv-02769-WHA   Document 57-13   Filed 09/09/19   Page 46 of 107



HHS Conscience Rule-000171570

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Katya Surrence 
330 W 47th St Apt 1 
New York, NY 10036-3128 
(212) 956-5984 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Katya Surrence 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171571

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Heidi Bearson 
PO Box 2323 
Bellingham, WA 98227-2323 
(360) 223-2323 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Heidi Bearson 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171572

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Anna-Marie Sandoval 
606 Coronel St 
San Fernando, CA 91340-3708 
(818) 999-0000 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would tum the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Anna-Marie Sandoval 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171573

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Marcia Kosstrin 
43 Aquila Rd 
Stamford, CT 06902-5419 
(203) 327-3953 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

I urge you to withdraw this proposed rule, as it denies health care to 
Americans based on the personal prejudices of individual health care 
workers. 

The end effect is discrimination against Americans seeking medical 
care. Abortion is legal under US law and should not be refused to a 
patient seeking this type of medical treatment. Gay and trans gender 
individuals have the right to health care and should not be denied due 
to the prejudices of a health care worker. 

Please work to protect the health care choices of ALL Americans!! 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Marcia Kosstrin 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171574

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Hannah Dodson 
1642 Thompson Ave 
Sullivan's Island, SC 29482 
(843) 367-2275 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Hannah Dodson 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171575

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Ruth Noble 
26 Rylee Rdg 
Asheville, NC 28805-6401 
(828) 299-9326 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Ruth Noble 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171576

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Pamela Carlson 
4483 Upper 135th St W 
Rosemount, MN 55068-3320 
(651) 423-4135 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Pamela Carlson 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171577

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Don and Leslie Bush 
POBox65 
Cherryfield, ME 04622-0065 
(207) 271-7537 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Don and Leslie Bush 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171578

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Elizabeth Strickland 
1407 Page St 
Alameda, CA 94501-3822 
(908) 723-4681 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 
I fully support Planned Parenthood! 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Elizabeth Strickland 
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